

Hindley Green Community Primary School

SCHOOL NEWS

Website: www.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk

E-mail:enquiries@admin.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk Twitter: @HindleyGreenCP

28th September 2017

Dates for your Diary

September

Fri 29th - Macmillan Coffee Morning

October

Weds 4th - Robinwood Residential trip (returning Fri

Thurs 5th - Phase 3 Harvest Service in St John's Church 9.30am

Thurs 5th - Dolce 'Despicable Me' themed lunch

Wed 11th - Year 6 Coffee Morning 9.00am

Wed 11th - Individual Photograph Day

Wed 11th - Parents' Evening

October Half Term

(Please note this

holiday is two weeks)

Fri 13th - Children finish for half term at normal finishing times

Mon 30th - Children return after half term at normal start times.

Tues 31st - Deadline for High School applications

Your child may have to walk to school or the bus stop and back. They may only have to cross the street once. Whatever the case is, you should teach your kids to cross the road safely. Here's how you can help them learn.

Always look for signals and use the pedestrian crossing. In the absence of such markings, here is what you should do:

- Look to your right, then your left to see if there are any approaching vehicles
- If yes, wait for the vehicle to pass and then cross the road
- Never cross at bends
- Never cross between stationary vehicles

Adults should always accompany children aged less than six and hold their hand when crossing the road.



Data Collection Sheet - Reminder Your child should have received a data collection sheet with all contact and medical information. Please can you ensure that all sections are complete and any amendments made. These need to be returned to the school office by Friday 29th September at the latest Thank you for your support.



- Year 6 Coffee morning -Wednesday I Ith October, 9.00am Small Hall (Cakes and refreshments available)
- Individual Photographs Wednesday IIth October (Full school uniform on this day)
- Parent/Carer Evening Wednesday 11th October. Appointment slips can be collected from the school office.

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING

On Friday 29th September, we will be holding a Macmillian coffee morning (all cakes will be provided by staff members). This will be held in the small hall between 9am and I0am.

As part of our Harvest and Community celebrations this week, we are having a non-uniform day on the same day (Friday 29th of September). We would like your child to bring in a tin or packet of food as a donation. All donations will be gladly received by The Leigh and Atherton Brick

Harvest Service

On Thursday 5th October, Years 3 & 4 will be going to St John's Church at 9.30am to celebrate Harvest. The children will share the work they have been doing in school at this time and giving thanks for all the food that is grown on the land. Parents and Carers are welcome to come and join in our celebration.

St John's church is also collecting non-perishable items for local charities if you have any to donate.

Book Fair

The book fair will be in school from Wednesday 11th October - Friday 13th October, 3.30pm-4.00pm. Everyone is welcome to come and have a

look!



Unlocking each child's potential





Hindley Green Community Primary School

SCHOOL NEWS

Website: www.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk

E-mail:enquiries@admin.hindleygreen.wigan.sch.uk Twitter: @HindleyGreenCP

We Need You!

We are currently recruiting Lunchtime organisers.

If you are interested or know of anyone who would be, please come in and speak to Mrs Affleck about the role and how you may be able to help.

School Bank

If your child would like to join or pay money in, please call into school from 8:30am on Thursdays.



Be sure to follow us on. twitter: @HGCPSCHOOL

YEAR 6 HIGH SCHOOL **APPLICATIONS**

If parent/carers wish to apply for their child to start High School in September 2018, then please ensure you apply online. The application process is open and will close on Tuesday 31st October 2017. Please follow the link: www.wigan.gov.uk. Paper applications are available from the school office if required.

Wanted - Toast volunteers

If you can spare an hour on Tuesday to help to do toast for the children, please call into the school office.

...... **Parking**

Can Parent/Carers please be aware of private parking (Sarah Street) and that you stay clear of driveways.



Helping children start to socialise, learn to share, and make new friendships

Please try to come along for a fun packed morning for vour toddler



*

St. John's C. of E. Primary School **Hindley Green, Atherton Road Shining Star Toddler Group**



9.00am - 10.15am Every Tuesday (Term Time Only) £1.50 per adult Toast, drink and biscuits included in the price

PLEASE CAN **EVERYONE BE AWARE THAT MOBILE PHONES NEED TO BE TURNED OFF BEFORE ENTERING THE SCHOOL**

PLAYGROUND.



POINT

Handmade Fair

15th October 2017

Vibrant Vintage are hosting 5 handmade fairs at the Mercure Georgian House, Blackrod, Bolton. This is a brand new venue for 2017. The fairs have a wide selection of stalls selling handmade cushions, cakes, chocolate, crafts, paper craft, jewellery, knitted items, pens, wood craft, button craft, jams, cards and much more.

All items sold are made by the stall holder meaning that this is a true handmade fair with lots of talented people. Plus there will be craft demonstrations, such as rag rug or spinning guild. Finally, you can take a break from shopping by sitting back and relaxing with a cup of tea and cake at the venues café. 10am to 4pm

Mercure Georgian House Manchester Road Blackrod

